
ANOTHER UFO DISCLOSURE 

   Over the years many prominent people have stated publicity that indeed 

UFOs exist.  They include former astronauts Gordon Cooper, Edgar Mitchell, and 

our country's first CIA Director Admiral Roscoe Hillenkoetter.  This is just a few 

that have acknowledged this. 

   Recently on May 28th Billionaire Robert Bigelow was interviewed on the "60 

Minutes" television program about his involvement with NASA, the space agency.  

He heads the agency Bigelow Aerospace.  At one time during the interview he 

was asked about his interest in UFOs.  He first stated that his grandparents had a 

close encounter with a UFO near Las Vegas many years ago.  He was asked if he 

believed in aliens.  His reply, "I'm absolutely convinced.  That's all there is to 

it."  Lara Logan, the interviewer then asked, "Is it risky for you to say in public 

that you believe in UFOs and aliens?"  Bigelow's answer, "I don't give a d___, I 

don't care."  The rest of his response will be shown at our monthly RUFOS 

meeting at the Circleville Library on Thursday night starting at 6:30p.m.  It is 

open to the public. 

   I phoned and talked to Jan Harzan, our Mutual UFO Network (MUFON) 

Executive Director in California this past Friday.  I asked him his reaction to Mr. 

Bigelow's remarks.  Jan thought it was great that Bigelow went on the record 

publicly before a national audience.  He hopes this will cause others to come 

forward with their information.  (This year we have had witnesses come and 

inform RUFOS about their UFO sightings of the past.  Three separate dramatic 

reports were from 42, 50, and almost 60 years ago!  All the witnesses were very 

credible.) 

   Stephen Bassett, UFO lobbyist in Washington D.C., sent RUFOS an email 

where he stated, "for decades CBS "60 Minutes" has avoided the ET issue with 

great resolve.  It simply would not cover the subject.  Better late than never."  

He tips his hat to Robert Bigelow and says thank you. 

   For the past 28 years the Roundtown UFO Society has been holding monthly 

meetings for the interested public to inform them of the reality of the UFO 



phenomenon.  We are not trying to convince anyone about the UFO subject.  

One of our goals is to present the facts, as we know them, and let "You Be The 

Judge."                                      

   For additional information you can visit our website at 

roundtownufosociety.com; email me at rufos@columbus.rr.com; mail 

-Roundtown UFO Society, Box 52, Circleville, Ohio 43103 phone 740-474-6773. 

Sincerely,                                                    

Pete Hartinger,                                                                                                                                                     

Director, RUFOS 
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